Bradworthy CP School
Friday 15th May 2009

Dear Parents,

I’d like to thank everyone for their support this week during our Ofsted inspection. 

I have to admit that it hasn’t been the most straight forward week we’ve ever had, especially as we’ve been administering Key stage 2 SATs as well as trying to convince our inspector that we are vaguely competent, and we really appreciate your kind wishes.

The report is confidential at this time, however I can say that everything went well and I would like to report how impressed our inspector was with our children and the general attitude that they showed.

I’m always telling them that they are the best thing about the school and they have certainly shown that this is very true this week. They are a great credit to us all and, as always, I am very proud of them.

You’ll get the report in a few weeks time and I can honestly say that we are really looking forward to the rest of the term now.

Year 3 Residential Trip

The children in Year 3 will be visiting South Devon next week for a three day residential visit.
We’ll be away on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday and I’d like to apologise to the parents of the children in Year 3 for the confusing error in the letter we sent out this week.

We’ll be doing a range of things including visiting Paignton Zoo, The Living Coast, Kent’s Cavern and Woodlands Theme Park.

We’ll also be going to the cinema and 10 pin bowling.

We’re really looking forward to the trip and I’m sure we’ll have a fantastic time.

Sports News

Our netball team had another fantastic win on Monday when they beat Pyworthy 12 – 0.

We are one win away from a 100% record this season and the first league title for many years is within our grasp.

The children have trained hard all year and I’m really pleased that the children are getting the success that they deserve.
We will be holding our first kayaking session this evening and it is great to have the opportunity to offer the children in Years 5 and 6 the opportunity to take part in a new sport.

Years 5 and 6 will also have the opportunity to rock climb, sail and go hill walking during the Summer Term.

Our football team is hoping to build on the success they had when they won the recent Merton Rally when they take part in the Bideford Rally on Monday afternoon.

SATs
By the time you read this I’m sure we will have managed to survive the dreaded SATs again.

As you will already know I have a number of reservations concerning these tests. Although it is true that they give an indicator of a schools performance I believe that this indicator is very narrow and should be taken in the proper context of all of the other things which we try to do in school.

I write this on the back of ten years of very good results at Bradworthy School. I can honestly say that however pleasing these results have been it is the range and breadth of experience that we try to give every child that passes through the school that gives me the greatest pleasure.

Many schools spend the whole of Year 6 getting ready for SATs and I am very pleased that I can say that this is not the case at Bradworthy. The only curriculum time that we have put towards preparation has been during the last couple of weeks since the children came back to school after the Easter break.

In addition to this the children have attended SAT classes after school each Wednesday since February half term but I’m sure that you’ll agree that we are hardly putting them under pressure. 

I certainly hope that we aren’t !

This said I would like to say how proud I am of the children in Year 6. They have worked very hard, remained calm and relaxed, and acquitted themselves very well. I am sure that they will thoroughly deserve the results that they get later in the term.

PTA

Thank you to our PTA for organising the refreshments and bouncy castles at the Community Fun Day last Thursday, and thanks to everyone who gave up their time to help.
Despite the terrible weather the turnout was really good and I think that the children had some very muddy fun.

The PTA will be organising a Summer Hobbies Fayre on Thursday 18th June.

You’ll get a programme next week so that if the children want to make a start over half term they can.

If anyone would like to send in a business card style advert in we will be delighted to include it in the programme.
We will be asking for a contribution of £5 per advert which gives you the opportunity to support the event and the chance to advertise at a very reasonable price.

Please send any adverts in to school on Monday morning.
Term Dates

Monday 18th to Wednesday 20th May
Year 3 residential trip to South Devon.
Friday 22nd May



Class 4 trip to Morwellham Quay

Monday 25th to Friday 29th May

Half Term break.

Tuesday 2nd June



Sailing starts on Tamar Lakes

Thursday 4th June



Cricket Festival

Friday 5th June



Junior Life Skills (Class 5)

Saturday 6th June



Shebbear Football Rally

Tuesday 9th or Wednesday 10th June !!!
North Devon Rugby Festival

Thursday 11th June


Girls’ Cricket Festival

Saturday 13th June


Bideford College Netball Rally

Tuesday 16th June


Sponsored Walk

Thursday 18th June


Summer Hobbies Fayre

Friday 19th June



Oceanfest (Class 5)

Tuesday 23rd to Thursday 25th June

Year 4 residential trip to Penzance

Friday 3rd July



Sports Day

Monday 6th to Friday 10th July

Year 5 / 6 residential trip to London

Monday 14th and Tuesday 15th July

Year 6 induction visit to Holsworthy College

Tuesday 21st July



Leaver’s Assembly






Leaver’s BBQ

Wednesday 22nd July


Last Day of Term

As you can see we’ve got loads on and we’ll let you have further dates as events are arranged.

I would like to remind you all that you are always very welcome in school.

If you ever want to come and talk to us about anything please don’t hesitate because we really do welcome your views and observations, and if there is a problem we want to put it right as soon as we can.

Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
